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Friday 13th January 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Hearing screening  
 
A hearing screen is offered to all reception-aged children by the NHS School Health Team. 
 
This screening can help identify if your child has any hearing problems, that if unidentified, could affect your 
child’s speech and language development, social skills and impact on their learning.  
 
Your child can have a hearing screening in school whether you have concerns or not about their hearing. 
You can book a screening using the details at the top of this letter by 31 January 2023.  
 
If your child is already under the care of, or has been referred to a hearing specialist, please do not 
opt into this screening programme. 
  
Your child’s hearing will be tested using a simple listening game using headphones.  
 
The key issues for you to consider and to support you in deciding whether you are concerned about your 
child’s hearing are if they: 
 

• don’t speak clearly  

• don't reply when you call them  

• talk very loudly  

• ask you to repeat yourself or respond inappropriately to questions  

• turn up the volume of the TV very high.  
 
We would also recommend that your child has the screening if they did not have hearing screening when 
they were a newborn. This may be the case if your child was born outside of the UK.  
 
Other children may be at an increased risk, this include children who have had a neonatal illness, mumps 
or meningitis. Children from Pakistani, Bangladeshi, Irish Traveller and Gypsy Roma Traveller ethnicity, may 
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also have an increased risk. If your child is in a group with an increased risk, we would suggest you request 
your child has the hearing test. 
 
If you child does not pass the screen we will see them again in school 12 weeks later. If they fail the second 
screen they will be invited to an appointment with hearing specialists. You will receive a letter at each stage 
about your child’s results. Screening tests are not 100% accurate; some children will fail the screening tests 
who do not have a permanent issue with their hearing, for example they have a cold when tested. The 
hearing specialists will identify where a child has a permanent hearing loss or requires additional 
investigations.  
 
If you have any immediate concerns about your child’s hearing, then please do seek advice from your GP 
to ensure that no concerns go undetected. 
 
If you have any questions relating to this letter or wish to discuss any health concerns which could impact 
on your child’s education, please contact the School Health Team using the details at the top of this letter. 
 
If you require more information regarding the Kent Community Health NHS Trust School Health services 
please visit www.kentcht.nhs.uk/service/school-health  
 
Information about how Kent Community Health NHS Foundation Trust collect and use information can be 
found at www.kentcht.nhs.uk/legal/ 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 
 

Kent School Health Service 
Public Health and Prevention Directorate 
 
 
 
 
Do you have feedback about our health services?  
Phone: 0800 030 4550 
8am to 5pm, Monday to Friday 
Text: 07899 903499    
Email: kentchft.pals@nhs.net     
Web: www.kentcht.nhs.uk/PALS 
 
If you need to speak to someone about your appointment, please contact the service directly 
using the details at the top of page one.  
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